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SUBJECT:

Correspondence — ACF-IM-HS-22-09 Enrollment Reductions and Conversions of Head Start Slots
to Early Head Start Slots

SUMMARY:

This item presents the following from the Department of Human Services (DHS) Head Start, Early
Head Start, and Early Head Start-Child Care Partnership programs for action by the Head Start
Policy Council.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

The Head Start program is a national model in the field of early care and education (ECE) for
providing high-quality services to children and families most in need. Head Start programs provide
comprehensive services and promote progress in children's early learning outcomes in under-
resourced communities and support positive family outcomes.



The Office of Head Start (OHS) recognizes that community needs shift over time for various
reasons. These reasons may include changes during and after disasters and public health crises,
changes in the availability of community resources relied upon to provide program services and
shifts in geographical location of eligible children and families. Section 640(g)(3) of the Head Start
Act (the Act) allows programs to propose a reduction to their funded enrollment to maintain quality
of program services. Additionally, Section 645(a)(5) permits a program to convert Head Start slots
to Early Head Start slots to better meet community needs. Similarly, Section 640(%)(2) of the Act
allows programs to convert part-day slots to full-working day slots to meet community needs.

A request to reduce funded enrollment or convert Head Start slots to Early Head Start slots is
considered a change in scope request and requires OHS prior approval. Recipients may submit a
change in scope request through a continuation application or as a separate application amendment
in the Head Start Enterprise System (HSES). Change in scope requests must be submitted a
minimum of 90 days prior to the planned implementation date. This Information Memorandum
(IM) provides additional guidance for the development and submission of these requests.

ISSUE:

Rules and regulations for the Head Start, Early Head Start, and Early Start-Child Care Partnership
grants as set forth by the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) require the Head
Start Policy Council to review programmatic actions to oversee certain key responsibilities.

FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no anticipated impact to the general fund as a result of these actions.

ALTERNATIVES:

The review of the items included in this memorandum are required for program compliance with
U.S. Department of Health and Human Services rules and regulations for Head Start, Early Head
Start, and Early Head Start- Child Care Partnership programs.

RECOMMENDATION:

Staff will present a briefing on this item subject to possible action by the HSPC Committee. Staff
recommends review and approval of the items included in this memorandum.



